

Interstate Mining Compact Commission

445-A Carlisle Drive, Herndon, VA 20170 Phone; 703/709-8654 Fax: 703/709-8655

July 20, 2010

OMMISSIONERS

OV. DAVID A, PATERSON aw York, Christman

OV, MARTIN O'MALLEY

OV. BOB RILEY

OV, MIKE BEEBE

rkansas

OV. PAT QUINN

linais

OV. MITCHELL E. DANIELS

IOV. STEVEN L. BESHEAR enticky

IOV BOBBY HNDAL

IOV. JAY NIXON

amisima.

dissouri

IOV. BEVERLY EAVES PERDUE

forth Carolina

OV. JOHN HOEVEN

Jorth Dakota

NOV. TED STRICKLAND

TOV. BRAD HENRY

IOV. EDWARD G. RENDELL tennsylvania

JOV, MARK SANFORD South Carolina

TOV. PHIL BREDESEN

TOV, RICK PERRY

DOV, ROBERT E. MCDONNELL Virginia

GOV. JOE MANCHIN III West Virginia

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS

HOV. SEAN PARNELL Alaska

OGV, RILL RITTER Colorado

GOV. BILL RICHARDSON New Mexico

GOV. GARY R. HERBERT

GOV, DAVE FREUDENTHAL WYOTERS

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

GREGORY E. CONRAD

The Honorable George Miller

Chairman

House Education and Labor Committee

Room 2181 RHOB

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

We are writing with regard to H.R. 5663, the "Robert C. Byrd Miner Safety and Health Act of 2010", which you introduced on July 1 and which I understand is scheduled for markup on July 21. Further to our letter of July 12 concerning the bill, we have reviewed the most recent "amendment in the nature of a substitute" and support the changes that have been made in section 118 of the bill relating to "Certification of Personnel". The changes accommodate the various concerns that we raised in our July 12 letter and we very much appreciate your willingness to incorporate them into the amendment. We trust that these changes will make for a better, more effective bill, particularly as it relates to the role of the states in protecting our Nation's miners through the certification process that we implement as part of our own mine safety and health programs. We appreciate the Committee's continuing efforts to bring the states into the process of reviewing and providing input on the legislation and look forward to continuing to work with you on the measure.

Sincerely,

Gregory E. Conrad Executive Director